University of Minnesota THE MEDICAL SCHOOL MINNEAPOLIS 14

DEPARTMENT OF BACTERIOLOGY AND IMMUNOLOGY

November 10, 1958

Doctor Joshua Lederberg Department of Genetics University of Wisconsin Madison 6, Wisconsin.

Dear Josh:

As you may know, I recently received a letter from Professor R. F. Holland, Department of Dairy Industry, Cornell. Max Zelle is leaving Cornell to take a headship of the biology section of the AEC. Dr. Holland is therefore interested in obtaining a microbial geneticist to replace Max. I intend to indicate my willingness to consider the position at Cornell. I would like to submit your name as a reference.

Sermonti is off on a tour of California. He will be back in about a week. He will be in Madison on Nov. 21 to see Stauffer and Backus. He leaves for New Haven at the end of this month.

I hope to see you in Madison before you depart for Stanford. I know that you will be extremely busy during the next few weeks. # you could indicate some time that might be satisfactory with you, I will certainly try to meet your schedule. If you are so tied up that a visit seems unwise, do not hesitate to say so. I will certain understand. We will meet many times in the near future.

My very best wishes to you and yours.

Sincerely,

S. Gaylen Bradley.

the arcumstances of m afait it would be murice. Let us look forward to seeing you at stanford some time must fall.

Journaugust wishes are very much appreciated.